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Join us for Holy Week 
Sun., March 25. Palm Sunday.  Childrenôs Palm parade:  9:30 & 10:45.  We will lead the children into service, and 
then they may sit with families. 
 

Thurs., March 29.  Come empty and leave full, both in body and spirit.  
5:30-6:45pm, Soup Dinner, Fellowship Hall. 
Maundy Thursday Drama,7:00pm at New Hope UMC.  Maundy Thursday Drama will be one of the most impactful 
events of the year.  Expect dramatic scenes, music, communion, and ending with the congregation gathered around the 
crosses.   
Both the Soup Dinner & Maundy Thursday Drama are open to the public.  As always, invite a friend to come with you. 
 

Fri., March 30, Good Friday Prayer Vigil. 7am-7pm, Ruby Chapel.  We will have a 12 hour prayer vigil in the  
Ruby Chapel or you may pray at home or work. This is a chance for the church to be in prayer on the day we remember 
the death of Christ, and what His sacrifice means to us.   Sign-up sheets are found in the Fellowship Hall.  
 

Sat., March 31, 4:30 pm, Community Easter Celebration at Crown Point in Johnston hosted by Johnston River of Life.  
Egg hunt, games, and crafts. This begins the weekend of JROL chartering as a United Methodist Church. 

 
 

Easter Sunday, April 1, 2018 
New Hope UMC 
8:30 & 10:45 Traditional Services with our Chancel Choir performing special music 
9:30 Contemporary Service featuring our Praise Band 
10:45 Easter Celebration for CLT students ages 3 years- 5th grade.  Activities include a Easter lesson, 
games and egg hunt. 
 

Johnston River of Life 
10 am Easter service at Beaver Creek Elementary.   
A special new church chartering service for Johnston River of Life.  
Celebrate with Guest Preacher Bishop Laurie Haller, our District Superintendent Rev. Heecheon Jeon and the  
congregation for great music, worship, activities, and goodies.  



Prayer Chain Request 

If you have a prayer chain  
request, please call Jan Davisson 
at 251-4894 or the church office 
at 278-2097. 

Thank You 
Junior High Blast and the Service 
Care Team would like to say a huge 
THANK YOU to everyone who  
donated to the Military Easter Boxes 
we shipped to our active overseas  
military.  We shipped 6 very stuffed 
boxes to brighten their Easter and 
show we care. 
Thanks again!!! 
 

Sympathy 
 

Our Sympathy to Mary & Craig 
Thompson & family on the passing of 
Maryôs mother, Jean Sparks. 
 

Our Sympathy to Patty & Chris 
Nearmyer & family on the passing of 
Pattyôs father, Sidney Cox. 
 

Our Sympathy to Eric Mohlis on the 
passing of his grandmother, Gloria 
Mohlis. 
 

Our Sympathy to John Walker and 
family on the passing of Olive  
Walker, wife and mother. 
 

Our Sympathy to Kent Abbott and 
Sandy Cannon & family on the  
passing of Kentôs mother,  
Rita Abbott. 
 

Our Sympathy to Steve & Cathy Cate 
and family on the passing of Cathyôs 
step-mother, Caroline Stover  
Darlington. 
 

Our Sympathy to Karen Skovgard on 
the passing of her mother-in-law,  
Patricia Skovgard 
 

Our Sympathy to the friends and  
family of Harlan Gee.   
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Prayer Concern  
Arny Larsen; John Rains; Vickey 
Cary; Linn Redding; Bishop Laurie 
Haller; District Superintendent, 
Rev. Heecheon Jeon; District Field 
Outreach Minister, Naomi Sea 
Young Wittstruck; Dr. Emmanuel 
Mefor, missionary. 
 
Prayers for the following  
military personnel:  Kelsey Bartley; 
Dawn Bernal; Jason Homard;  
Cory Larson; Adam Larson;  
Joshua Larson; Mike McGhee; 
Todd McGinnity; Tyler McGinnity; 
Christopher Moore; Matthew 
Plourde; Anthony Plourde; Devan 
Stanton; Jared Stanton; and our  
national and world leaders, our  
military and their families. 
 

Baptism 
Congratulations to Lincoln Ryan  
Herrick on his March 18th baptism 
during the 9:30 service.   
Lincoln is the son of Ryan & Abbi 
Herrick and little brother to Lillian. 
 

Thank You 
May this Easter be a special time for 
all of our New Hope friends and  
Family. 
Thank you so much for your caring 
calls, visits, food, and prayers for 
Arny and our family. 
Blessings & Love, 
Arny & Shelley Larsen 

Church Communications 
Stay connected with New Hope 
UMC!!   
Weekly announcements and the 
monthly newsletters are sent out to 
everyone via email.   

If you have not 
been receiving 
these emails, 
please contact 
Nancy Monthei 
in the church 

office at 278-2097 or  
nhfamily@newhopedsm.org.   
ALSO, we appreciate  
receiving your updated contact 
information.   
Thank you! 

 

Church Directory 
Copies of the Church  
Directory are available in 
the Fellowship Hall.   
Before you pick up your 
copy, please sign your 
name on the sheet by the 
directories so we have a 

record of who has picked up their 
copy.  One directory per household, 
please. 
 

Directory UPDATE: 
Mary Ann Rice has a new email  
address:  marice2460@gmail.com 
 

Save the Date! 
Family Skate Night at  
Skate North Incrediroll  
on May 20th.    
More details to come! 
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2018 RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE 

Hopefully you have already started planning for the 2018 annual New Hope Rummage Sale: 
April 26, 12pm-6pm 
April 27, 9am-6pm 
April 28, 9am-12pm 

**Sunday, April 22, 1pm-7pm is our donation day.** 
As in previous years, if you have very large items that you cannot get to the church, you can sign up to have them picked 
up on April 22.   
 

PLEASE REMEMBER:  All donations must be clean and in working order.  It is extremely helpful if you can pre-sort 
them prior to donating, as it saves time for the hard working volunteers!  
 

POSSIBLE DONATIONS:  Household, Jewelry, Children's, Garden, Clothing, Collectibles, and Holiday 
 

We are NOT able to accept the following items: 
¶ Items/materials that are damaged, soiled, stained or if odor or pet hair is present 
¶ Building materials or related items that can be installed into a residence 
¶ Christmas trees and garlands 
¶ Individual golf clubs (will take full golf club sets in a bag) 
¶ Ab loungers, treadmills or other heavy exercise equipment 
¶ Tall entertainment centers designed for TVs that are not flatscreens 
¶ Child car seats or booster seats (used) 
¶ TVs or old computer monitors that are not flatscreen 
¶ Computer or camera printers without software 
¶ VCR tapes 
¶ Used mattresses/box springs (including those in hide-a-beds or sofa sleepers) 
¶ All clothing hangers 
 

ANTIQUES AT THE RUMMAGE SALE:  The question was recently asked if antiques could be donated to the  
rummage sale.  It has been decided to consider this idea.  If you have interest in donating antiques, please contact  
either Glenna Ross (515) 321-3010 or Carol Harter (515) 274-1467 by April 14. 
 

Providing there is enough response, a small antique area will be included in the sale.  This area would be clearly deýned 
as an Antique Boutique and be separate from the rummage sale. 
 

Bake Sale:  Please support the Bake Sale with your homemade jams, pickles, salsa, breads, rolls, candy, cookies, 

cakes, brownies, pies, snack mixes, etc.  Remember to include the name of your baked items, and alert us if nuts or  
peanut butter are used.  Gluten free baked goods are also welcome.  We will be glad to package your cookies for you.  
Baked goods can be delivered to the church from 9:00am-6:00pm: Wed. April 25;  Thurs., April 26; & Fri., April 27. 
 

Volunteers Needed!   The annual Rummage Sale is quickly approaching and we need your hands and your 

hearts to make this year our most successful year yet! 
If you are interested in volunteering please sign up either on the sheets in the main hallway or online:  
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0849a9ab2ba31-rummage. We appreciate any amount of time you are able to give! 
 

We will begin setting up directly after the 9:30 service on Sunday, April 22nd. If you are able 
to stick around and help out at that time it would be greatly appreciated!  
 

If you are interested in jumping in with both feet and have a desire to help oversee an entire 
area we want to talk to you! 
 

For any volunteer related questions/help getting involved: 
Jackie Johnson- (515)710-3239/jackiejohnson81@aol.com 
Jenn Higdon- (515)441-4725/jenn@higdon-family.net  
 
NEW this year there will be a $25 rummage sale shopping spree for one lucky volunteer! Each hour you sign up to 
work gets you an entry into the drawing! Those who signed up on paper sign up Sunday, March 11th or anyone 
that signs up ONLINE will earn 2 entries per volunteer hour!  
 
This event is our biggest fundraiser of the year and an important outreach event for New Hope.   Our goal is $10,000.  
We almost made it last year!   Thank you so much for donating, helping, and supporting this outreach fundraiser. 
 

Rummage Sale Committee   

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0849a9ab2ba31-rummage
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Graduate Recognition 
Graduate Recognition will be on Sunday, May 20 at New Hope UMC.  We invite all  
graduates: high school, college, and higher degrees, to send us information to be included in the bulletins to 
celebrate your accomplishments with you. 
 
 

Please complete the below information and drop this form off at the church office or mail it to New Hope 
UMC, 4525 Beaver Ave., Des Moines, IA  50310.  Please fill out and send in NO LATER than Sunday, April 29. 

 
 
 

High School Graduates: 
NAME: _____________________________________   SCHOOL: ______________________________________________ 
 
 

PLANS AFTER HIGH SCHOOL: 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

College/Graduate School Graduates: 
NAME: _____________________________________   SCHOOL: ______________________________________________ 
 

DEGREE(S):_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

FUTURE PLANS: _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

Please tick one of the following boxes to let us know which service we can hope to expect you at: 

 

       8:30 worship [  ]       9:30 worship [  ]    10:45 worship [  ]       Sorry, I wonôt be present [  ] 

Bishop Laurie Haller to Guest Preach on Sunday, April 15 
 
On Sunday, April 15, 2018 at 2:00 p.m., Bishop Laurie will be present here at New Hope to facilitate 
conversation around the Commission on a Way Forward. A commission was formed at the  
2016 General Conference to help our denomination discern a way to remain united amid our  
differences around human sexuality. 
 
Here's your chance to learn, discuss, and ask questions about the work of the Commission on the Way 
Forward with Bishop Laurie.  No registration needed. 

 
Also, Bishop Laurie plans to attend the worship services with us that morning.  At this time we've been told that she will 
preach at two of the worship services, but it has not yet been determined which two. 
 
Please join us for this very special Sunday morning and the very important meeting at 2:00 p.m. 

Calling all Girls entering grades 4th through 8th!!  

Itôs that time of year again for our Girls United for Christ Bible study!  

Join us Sunday May 6th-June 17th,  430pm-6p (times can be negotiated) for some   

Girls only fellowship, crafts, music and Bible lessons with a exciting, spiritual twist!       

I am looking for 1 extra adult to provide 2 deep leadership and assist with crafts and 

activities each Sunday.  Sign up in the Fellowship Hall, contact Melanie Henry for questions or to                               

volunteer~ melhenry0@gmail.com 

mailto:melhenry0@gmail.com


New Hope UMC is offering Dinerôs Club:  Dinner for 6, 7 or 8  
 

We invite single individuals as well as couples to register for this program.   
It works like this:  the first couple/or single named will act as the host for the first  
session.  They will contact the other members of the group and arrange for a convenient 
time for the entire group to meet at the home of the host or at a restaurant.   
If at a home, the host will provide the meat; the second couple/or single named will  
provide salad and bread; the third couple/or single will provide a vegetable; and the 
fourth couple/or single will provide dessert. 

 

At this first meeting the group will decide when they will meet again and each couple/or 
single moves up one step.  If at home, the ones who brought the salad to the first meeting will host the 2nd meeting.  At 
the 2nd meeting the first host will bring the dessert.  The series of dinners continues until each couple/or single has been 
the host or picked the restaurant.   
 

There is no agenda and no program.  The Dinerôs Club is for fun, fellowship & food! 
 

Sign up on the table in the Fellowship Hall.  The church office will arrange the groups and contact each couple/or  
single of their group.  We hope to have all groups organized so that the first meeting of each group can be in April. 
 

This is a fun way to get better acquainted with other members of the congregation ï and also the opportunity to enjoy a 
great meal. 
 

Sign up Now!  
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World Water Day ï March 22, 2018 
 
Declared by the United Nations, and recognized every year on March 22nd.  Attention is given to the importance of fresh 
water and advocates for sustainable management of fresh water sources.  Recognizing the use of nature in reducing floods, 
droughts and water pollution.  The Mission focus for April is water.  The United Nations theme for 2018 is Nature for  

Water. 
 

Water demands:   
 

¶ 2.1 million people lack access to safely managed water.  The global water demand can be 30% higher by 2030 because the 
worldôs population will have grown by 2 billion people.  

 

¶ Irrigation uses 70% of global water, for agriculture.  20% is used by industry, energy and manufacturing dominating.  Domestic 
use is the remaining 10% with 1% of the 10% used for drinking water. 

 

¶ 1.9 billion people live in water scarce areas.  3 billion people could live in these areas by 2030.  Waste water contaminates  
water used by 1.8 billion people.  80% of waste water is not treated, as it flows back into various water ways. 

 

¶ Water challenges for clean will be explored with the use of nature. Quantity and quality of water can be negatively affected 
because of damage to ecosystems.  Nature can be used in cost effective and sustainable ways.  Planting trees to replenish     
forests, connecting rivers to flood plains and restoring wetlands, are examples of how this can be done. 

 

¶ Nature is a variable in the drought occurring in Cape Town, South Africa.  The crisis comes from poor planning, bad crisis 
management, and 3 years of drought.  In the ,  article from Time Magazine, February 19,2018, Cape Townôs water supply will 
soon run  out, due to drought.  People are being asked to conserve.  When the taps are finally turned off, daily rationing will be 
6.6 gallons per day, per person.  People will have to line up to collect their allotment. 

 

¶ Some of the population, in Cape Town, are sharing water-saving tips on line and on the radio: Donôt boil food, bake or grill, use 
paper plates, wrap serving platters in plastic so you can peel off after each meal, order pizza and eat straight from the box, 
shower over a plastic tub and use the water to wash clothes, keep a bowl in every sink to collect water from handwashing using 
this water and laundry water to flush toilets. 

 

¶ The author of this article, Aryn Baker, is living in Cape Town.  The author thinks he could survive on the 6.6 gallons of water a 
day.  He has started taking only 2 showers a week and using handiwipes.  He is looking at using dry composting toilets and will 
be adding rain water tanks to his terrace. 

 

¶ War is a disaster which threatens adequate water supplies.  Saudi/US bombing has targeted hospitals, schools, factories,       
seaports, electrical power stations, and water treatment facilities, in Yemen.  Water borne diseases like cholera and diphtheria 
are likely to spread because of the bombings.  This information is from Methodist for Social Action 

 

John 4:10-14  Jesus answered her, ñIf you knew the gift of God and who it is that asks you for a drink, you would have asked him 
and he would have given you living water.ò ñSir,ò the woman said, ñyou have nothing to draw with and the well is deep.  Where can 
you get this living water? Are you greater than our father Jacob, who gave us this well and drank from it himself, as did also his sons 
and his flocks and herds.  Jesus answered, ñEveryone who drinks this water will be thirsty again, but whoever drinks the water I give 
him will never thirst.  Indeed, the water I give him will become in him a spring of water welling up to eternal life.ò 
 


